
USC Choral Booster Minutes 
October 3, 2017 
 
Call to Order 
The October meeting was called to order by President Maureen McDonough at 7:06 p.m. 
 
Executive Reports 
President-Maureen McDonough 

• No report 
 
Vice President-Rachel Lowden 

• No report 
 
VP Membership Accounts-Lisa Henricks 

• No report 
 
Secretary-Michele Sandford 

• No report 
 
Treasurer-Susan Rosati 

• Financial report not ready to present at meeting but nothing major has changed since 
last month 

• Susan will send a financial document out to group when it is done 

• Membership and wardrobe money coming in 

• Giant Eagle money coming in and out  

• Choral Booster website has a form to download for reimbursement under Documents 
tab 

 
Faculty Reports 
Faculty Advisor-Don Pickell 

• No report 
 
Producing Artistic Director-Tom Hunsberger 

• No report 
 
Choral Director-Lorraine Milovac 

• Nov. 7th- Men’s Ensemble and the men of Pantheon choir will be playing Capture the 
Flag at 10a.m. 

• Mr. Hunsberger and Mrs. Schetley will host American Choral Directors Mucho Macho 
Music Festival (for boys grades 6-9) at Boyce on 10/31/17.  The following students are 
participating: Zain Aizooky, Joseph Markovitz, Rohan Mishra 



• American Choral Directors Association Sweet Harmony Festival (for girls grades 6-9) will 
take place 11/2/17 at West Allegheny High School.  The following students are 
participating: Clare Joyce, Maddie Nolan, Elizabeth Young 

• Honor’s Choir Festival takes place on 10/27-10-28/17 @ Trinity High School. The 
following students are participating: Millena DeIuliis, Sophia Shi, Logan Reynolds, Zach 
Reynolds, Sammy Cancilla, Andrew Rauber, Christian Jones 

• Chanteclairs will be performing at Pennsylvania Superintendents 
Association/Pennsylvania School Board Association Conference in Hersey, PA on 
10/18/17 and will be leaving after school on 10/17/17 

• Chris Hestwood will be directing a choir performing with the Pittsburgh Symphony 
Orchestra at Heinz Hall. The following students will be performing: Meghan Johnson, 
Christian Jones, Rebecca Smith 

• Senior Recital will be Sunday, June 3 at 3:00 pm at Christ United Methodist Church 
 
Committee Reports 
Pops Concert-Amy Connors 

• Concert takes place October 16th at 7:30p.m.  

•  $5 admission fee which goes into Miss Milovac’s activity fund 

• This is the only concert that has an admissions fee 

• Jazz Band will be performing 
 
Sarris Candy-Susan Speer 

• Order forms were handed out at meeting 

• Order forms will be available in class for students to take home 

• Use one check for your entire order made out to USC Choral Boosters 

• Online ordering is available but the percentage you get back is less than ordering with 
paper form and there might be a shipping charge for the people who order from you 
online 

• Please contact Susan with any questions at speerfamily@gmail.com 

• You may hand in orders and check at school or you may leave on Susan’s front porch in 
a cooler 

 
Yankee Candle-Nenna Jacob-John 

• Order forms will be handed out at school 

• Sale dates same as Sarris 
 
Wardrobe-Deb Schubert 

• A few students still need to pay wardrobe fee  

• Alterations are still being made to a few Pantheon wardrobes 

• A few new suits were purchased 
 

Giant Eagle Gift Cards-Wanda Reynolds 

• No report 



 
Choral Trip-Tara Rankin 

• No report 
 
Madrigal Dinner-Holly Jones 

• Dinner is on Nov. 18th at Westminster Presbyterian Church. Performers are Men's 
Ensemble, Clarion Choir and Chanticleers.  

• Friday Nov. 17th several volunteers needed at Westminster between 3-7 as available to 
iron costumes, help decorate and plate appetizers.  

• Saturday the 18th from 3-9p.m. volunteers are needed to supervise tables, check people 
in, serve in the kitchen, clean up 

• More details will be emailed requesting volunteers 

• Madrigal is not a fund raiser 
 

Old Business 

• None 
 
New Business 

• Incentives information- Choral Boosters continue to make sure that what we are doing 
is in compliance with our 501(c)3 status. 

• Maureen has met with and spoken with various experts regarding incentives and our 
current plan is to continue with this cycle for the current school year and the upcoming 
trip to Disney  

• We are looking into the red flags that the band has flagged regarding incentives and at 
this point there are no red flags with the choir 

 
Adjournment 
Meeting adjourned @ 7:44p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


